
Memorandum Of Understanding 
By and Between The 

San Bernardino Community College District Teachers Association 
And 

San Bernardino Community College District 
 

Article 13 and 20 Grievance Hold 
 

This Memorandum of Understanding (“MOU”) is entered by and between the 
San Bernardino Community College District Teachers Association (Association), And The 

San Bernardino Community College District (“District”) 
Collectively “The Parties” 

The SBCCDTA and SBCCD will suspend the article 13 and 20 Grievance at level 3 as 
per the following agreement. 
 

SBCCDTA and SBCCD agree to work on the article 13 and 20 Grievance regarding 
safety as part of the negotiations process. 
 

SBCCDTA and SBCCD will work to achieve common ground on class size as it related 
to safety and will give an update to SBCCD Chancellor Rodriguez and SBCCDTA 
President Ed Gomez on May 1, 2023. 

 
If the update given by SBCCDTA and SBCCD are not on track to complete an agreement 
by June 30, 2023 deadline, the grievance process will move forward to the next step. 

 
 
 
 

For SBCCD 
 
Dated:____1/20/2023__________________  ___Kristina Hannon__________ 

Kristina Hannon, Vice Chancellor, Human 
Resources & Police Services 

For SBCCDTA 

Dated: ___________1-30-23___________   _______Richard Jaramillo________________  

Richard Jaramillo, SBCCDTA Lead   
Negotiator 


